It is true that there are many immigrants with a non-regular status but trying to deport all of them will be costly and not practical. Many Americans have criticized an immigration reform that conduces to a “path to citizenship” believing that immigrants would receive it right away, which is not true. 

The law establishes that visitors have to come with a visa. Many of them do not have any chance to change their immigrant status. The immigrants that have the opportunity of changing their immigrant status, become residents and after five years they could apply for a citizenship. 
· The last rejected immigration reform the S.744 “Border Security, Economic Opportunity, and Immigration Modernization Act.” (Read Title II- Subtitles A and B)  was giving immigrants the path to a citizenship. It required ten years living in the United States and having completed a three years process. The “ Path to the Citizenship” would be at least a thirteen-year process
· It would be a long process that many immigrants, who have lived in this country for years, probably will not be alive to receive the benefits. It would be fair to count the years retrospectively. The process will be shorten and it would benefit the country financially  well as the immigrants
· The situation of the immigrant professionals is more severe because we are a workforce with skills in-demand and that have been wasted away. We are the offer to cover this demand and it should be special considerations. We have not been taken into account and it should be an immediate exemption 
· Some Americans criticize the immigrants requesting the right for a citizenship and others criticize that some immigrants some do not want to be citizens and be only residents. It is like being between a rock and a hard place.

